
 
From: Barbadora, Jeff <Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2024 3:24 PM 
To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 
Subject: EM-VER-092-221013 - 115 Industrial Park Rd, New Hartford, CT - 876392 
 
Good afternoon, 
 
Construction is completed for approval EM-VER-092-221013, 115 Industrial Park Rd, New Hartford, CT. 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Jeffrey Barbadora 
Permitting Specialist 
781-970-0053 
 
Crown Castle 
1800 W. Park Drive, Suite 250 
Westborough, MA 01581 
 
 
From: Tyurin, Aleksey <alex.tyurin@verizonwireless.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2024 11:55 AM 
To: Barbadora, Jeff <Jeff.Barbadora@crowncastle.com> 
Subject: New Harford N Project ID : 16271985 
 

 Jeff,  

 
please close CSC approval for this project. PE letter is attached 
 
 
--  
Thank you 
Alex Tyurin 
 
Eng III - RE/Regulatory 
New England - Network Engineering 
20 Alexander Drive 
Wallingford, CT 06492 
860-550-3195 - cell 
E: Alex.Tyurin@verizonwireless.com 
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January 30, 2024

Mr. Jerry Monroe
Town of New Hartford Building Department
530 Main Street
New Hartford, CT 06057

Re: Letter of Professional Opinion

Project: New Hartford North CT (Verizon)
115 Industrial Park
New Hartford, CT 06057

Owner: Framingham Commons LLC

Engineer: Infinigy
500 West Office Center Dr. Suite 150, Fort Washington, PA 19034

Contractor: KMM Corporation

Centek Project No.: 24001.03

Building Permit No.: 20230005

Dear Mr. Monroe,

We are providing this “Letter of Professional Opinion” with regard to the structural components
at the above referenced project.

The following are the basis for substantiating compliance with construction documents
prepared by Infinigy dated 09/29/2022 Rev.3, Structural Analysis Report prepared by Crown
Castle dated 03/21/2022, Mount Analysis Report prepared by Maser Consulting Connecticut
dated 04/25/2022 and Mount Modification Drawings prepared by Maser Consulting Connecticut
dated 04/25/2022 Rev.1:

q Field observations of completed construction on 01/29/2024.

The work under this Contract has been reviewed and found, to the Engineer’s best knowledge,
information and belief, to be completed in general compliance with the documents prepared by
the aforementioned offices.

Sincerely,

Carlo F. Centore, PE
Principal




